## Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

February 11, 2013

The Honorable Patrick R. Donahoe Postmaster General U.S. Postal Service 475 L'Enfant Plaza Southwest Washington, D.C. 20260

Dear Postmaster Donahoe,

As New Yorkers, we write to express our opposition to the United States Postal Service's (USPS) plan to terminate six-day mail delivery. While we understand the financial difficulties facing the USPS, we expect you to adhere to the intent of Congress, avoid weakening the Postal Service's business model, and allow Congress to work on comprehensive Postal reform. Your plan will have negative and far-reaching consequences for postal employees, companies and consumers who need to be able to rely on six-day delivery being there when it's needed.

The USPS' decision to implement five-day mail delivery service violates the clearly-stated intent of Congress for the last three decades to continue six-day delivery. Since 1983, Congress has expressly stated that the United States Postal Service should maintain six-day delivery. Your attempt to violate Congress's intent for the last thirty years is an unwise decision. Instead of working with us on this issue, it appears you are attempting to ignore the democratic process.

Not only does your decision violate thirty years of precedent, but these changes will irreparably damage the trust Americans have placed in the Postal Service. By diminishing your standards, the USPS will be made vulnerable to competition and continue to contract its business model rather than expand it. At a time when the Postal Service should be looking to increase revenues and business opportunities, instead, the USPS is headed in the opposite direction and limiting potential business opportunities. Companies that rely on six-day mail delivery may opt to explore private delivery services. This could very well mean significant mail volume decreases for USPS and further financial hardship. The Postal Service should look to expand rather than limit the scope of its business.

We are of the firm belief that comprehensive postal reform legislation can be achieved in the 113<sup>th</sup> Congress. The unilateral measure by the Postal Service serves only to complicate our bi-partisan and bi-cameral efforts. Your decision is an inadequate approach to the long-term financial challenges the USPS faces. In pursuing a piecemeal solution, the Postal Service is only making our task more difficult. As Congress works towards an appropriate legislative solution, we are committed to protecting the six-day mail service that New Yorkers and all Americans have come to expect.

We strongly urge you to uphold six-day mail delivery and allow Congress to do its job.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. We look forward to a timely reply.

Sincerely,

**GRACE MENG** 

Member of Congress

MICHAEL GRIMM
Member of Congress

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER

SOSEPH CROWLEY Member of Congress

BRIAN HIGGINS
Member of Congress

ELIOT L. ENGEL Member of Congress

CHRIS GIBSON
Member of Congress

CHARLES RANGEL Member of Congress

SEAN PATRICE MALDNEY
Member of Congress

CAROLYN MCCAR(HY Member of Congress

JERROLD NADLER Member of Congress PETER KING Member of Congress

Dan Mary i

DANIEL MAPPEI
Member of Congress

CAROLYNMALONEY
Member of Congress

PAUL TONKO Member of Congress

HAKEEM JEFFRIES Member of Congress

STEVE ISRAEL
Member of Congress

LOUISE SLAUGHTER Member of Congress

BILL OWENS

Member of Congress

YVETTE D. CLARKE

Member of Congress

TOM REED
Member of Congress

NYDIA M. VELÁZQUEZ Member of Congress

GREGORY MEEKS Member of Congress

RICHARD HANNA Member of Congress JOSE SERRANO Member of Congress

NITA LOWEY

Member of Congress

TIMOTHY BISHOP

Member of Congres